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APRIL 2024 

 
Do not be alarmed; you are looking 
for Jesus of Nazareth, who was 
crucified.  He has been raised; 
he is not here. 
(Mark 16:6) 

This date has been set aside for OSL members to work on the new 
Habitat for Humanity home.  Volunteers of all skill levels are 
needed.  Tools and lunch will be provided.   
 
Grab your friends and come on out for a day of service on April 
20th. 
 

 To sign up click here 
 
 
Want more information?  Contact Becky Kneer at becky.kneer@gmail.com 

http://oursaviorslutheran.cvh4h.volunteerhub.com/
http://oursaviorslutheran.cvh4h.volunteerhub.com/
mailto:becky.kneer@gmail.com
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Did you know that the Sunday Worship bulletin 
is available online for review or to print?  The 
bulletin includes the prayer concerns; upcoming 
events; and current announcements.  Go to 
oslme.com to view or print the bulletin.  Note: 
bulletins are updated weekly. 

Office/Building Hours 
Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 8am—3pm 

Wednesday 1—5pm 

Thank you from: 

Dear Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, 
 
As we reflect on the past year, we are 
filled with immense gratitude for 
supporters like you who have been 
instrumental in our mission to provide 
care, compassion, and forever homes for 
animals in need. 
 
Your generosity ($273.74) has made a 
significant impact on our organization….. 
 
Thank you from the depths of our hearts 
for being a vital part of our community 
and for contributing to the lives of 
countless animals. 
 
All the best, 
 
Harvey Weidman 
Shelter Manager 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCKtv7nsIHNisU_a4YgKFV9g
http://www.oslme.com
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Easter 2024 A Message from Bishop Laurie 
Rummaging for God 

Christ is Risen! He is Risen indeed. Alleluia! 
 

Does your house have a junk drawer? Do you ever find yourself going through this 
drawer full of stuff; feeling around looking for something that you are sure must be in 
there somewhere? Twist ties from bread wrappers, pens, batteries, rubber bands, nail 
clippers, scissors, matches, superglue, glass cleaner, coins, tiny screwdriver, 
ChapStick, charger cables, sticky notes… Rummaging around in your junk drawer 
might seem like a strange illustration for an Easter message, but I invite you to 
consider your memory of past life events as your junk drawer.  

 
Think back on last year’s Easter celebration. What do you remember? Rummage around in those memories to see if 
you can find God. You are pretty sure God is there somewhere but where? Where did you experience God last 
Easter? Was it in church, at the sunrise service, a sermon, a Bible reading, a hymn, an Easter egg hunt in the park, a 
gathering with family or friends, or a walk in the woods later that day? How did you experience God and the miracle 
of Christ’s resurrection last Easter?  Now, think back over your lifetime, a lifetime of Easter celebrations, for me that 
66 Easters. Where did you see or experience God and the power of the resurrection, God’s transforming love that 
defeated death and gives new life?  
 
Looking back over a day, a year, a lifetime is a spiritual practice called the Examen1. Essentially it is rummaging 
through our memories, looking for when and how God was present. The Examen is a form of daily prayer that 
invites us to examine our day to find God. Finding God in all things and at all times gives us the strength for that 
next most faithful step.  
 
I wondered what must have been going through Mary Magdalene’s mind as she walked to the tomb that first Easter 
morning. Was she rummaging through all the memories of her time walking with Jesus? Was she trying to remember 
every word Jesus said? Was she looking for a clue, some way to make sense of what happened on Friday? Where 
was God in all of this? How could this possibly bring in God’s kingdom? She must have missed something. She saw 
him die. How could Jesus’ death be part of God’s plan?  
 
Mary arrived at the tomb and found the stone rolled away. She didn’t find what she was 
looking for. The body wasn’t there. It still made no sense. Did someone steal his body? She 
knows that God is in all of this, but where? She continues to search with Peter and John and 
finally after they leave she enters the tomb and through her tears sees the angels and then a 
gardener, but not a gardener but the teacher, the risen Savior; and finally through her tears 
she sees God. (John 20) 
 
Look back over a day, a year, a lifetime of trips you’ve made to some tomb. Was it the place that held the body of 
loved one, a dream that had died, a relationship that ended, or a hope that had been crushed? Rummage around in 
those memories to find what you know is there somewhere, God. Through the tears see the angels, the messengers; 
the ordinary people, those who helped you and see God!  
 
Dear Friends, I invite you to rummage through all the memories in the junk drawer of life and find God. Think back 
over a lifetime, a lifetime of trips to the tomb and Easter celebrations. See God and the power of the resurrection. See 
God’s transforming love that defeated death and gives new life. May seeing God in all of life give you the courage 
and strength to take your next most faithful step.  
 
 
 
 

1
Rummaging for God: Praying Backwards through Your Day - IgnatianSpirituality.com  

https://www.ignatianspirituality.com/ignatian-prayer/the-examen/rummaging-for-god-praying-backward-through-your-day/


 4 

JUST LOVE. JUST ACT: JUSTICE NEWSLETTER OF THE NW SYNOD OF WI - ISSUE 9 

OUR SAVIOR’S VOTES TO BECOME RIC  
BY BISHOP LAURIE SKOWA NDERSON  
 
On Sunday, February 18, 2024, Our Saviors Lutheran 
Church of Menomonie voted unanimously to become a 
Reconciling in Christ (RIC) [1] congregation and 
approved their new welcome statement. This is 
remarkable because nearly 15 years earlier the issue of 
welcoming the LGBTQIA community had been at the 
heart of a deep division within the congregation. Pastor 
Heather Wigdahl and Pastor Sarah Miller began the 
conversation about creating a wider welcome with the 
congregation in November 2019 but then the pandemic hit 
and the conversation was put on hold.  
 
Before the pandemic they had conversations with OSLC 
members who were a part of the LGBTQIA community 
and the church council about the process. Both pastors 
participated in the Building an Inclusive Community 
(BIC) [2] workshop through Reconciling Works.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In June of 2023 they again reached out to key members of 
the church and LGBTQIA community, led a book study, 
One Coin Found, by Emma Kegler; and a Bible Study, 
Interpreting Scripture, a resource from Reconciling Works 
that focused on the “clobber verses” in the Bible. The key 
to the process was that they took time to answer the 
questions on people’s minds and created a safe space for 
those questions to be asked. They provided multiple 
opportunities formal and informal, large and small groups 
to discuss questions. They formed a team of people to 
work on creating a welcome statement and an adult forum 
to discuss the statement, which received much 
affirmation. The congregation posted a pride flag on their 
electronic outdoor sign in June. The sign received some 
negative comments from non-members but not members. 
The process to become an RIC was led by both the pastors 
and lay leaders of the congregation. 

It is important to note that some of the RIC work began in 
2015 after the state of Wisconsin legalized the marriage of 
gay and lesbian couples. Shortly after that OSLC 
approved weddings of gay couples. At the 2021 synod 
assembly a resolution encouraging congregations to have 
conversations about “creating a wider welcome” was 
passed. The goal of this resolution was that 25% of the 
congregations in the NWSWI would be RIC by 2024.[3]  
 
Our synod is in the process to become an RIC Synod[4]! 
The committee is forming and they are beginning their 
work. Hopefully they will bring a welcome statement to 
the 2025 synod assembly. Please keep them in your 
prayers as together we do work to create a wider welcome 
for all of God’s children. For more information about the 
RIC process for your congregation or our synod please 
contact Pastor Sara Bishop or Deacon David Behling.  
 
 
 
Our Savior‘s Lutheran Church Welcome Statement:  
 
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church believes that all people are 
beloved of God. We celebrate and give thanks for the 
sacredness of all people. We affirm and embrace people 
of all ages, races, backgrounds, cultures, sexual 
orientations, gender identities, and gender expressions. 
Rooted in Jesus’ call to love and serve our neighbor, we 
are committed to the work of antiracism and the work of 
social, economic, and environmental justice in our 
community and in the world. We believe that by being 
inclusive of all people we embody Christ’s teaching to 
love one another. We welcome you on this journey with 
us to live in faith active in love. 

In the latest Justice Newsletter from the Synod an article was published about OSL becoming an RIC 
congregation.  The article is printed in its entirety below. 

In celebration of becoming 
an RIC congregation, we will 
be collecting funds for 
Reconciling Works 
throughout the month of 
April. 
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2024 marks 150 years of library service in Dunn County. To celebrate, Menomonie Public Library, Dragon 
Tale Books, and The Mabel Tainter are bringing award winning author, William Kent Krueger to town. 
 
The FREE event will be held at The Mabel Tainter on April 10th at 6:30pm.  
The Spirit Room at The Mabel Tainter will host a book signing with the author after the event. 
 
6:30-7:30 presentation 
 
7:30-8:30 Q&A and book signing in The Spirit Room* 
 
FREE and open to the public. Please order your ticket in advance.  Use this link to pre-order (on the 
Library’s calendar go to April and click on April 10). 
 
There are two ticket options: 

1.  TICKET ONLY-free admission ticket 
2, BOOK TICKET-free admission ticket plus pay $30 to get a copy of “The River We Remember” 
 
*There will NOT be books available to purchase at the event.  
 

William Kent Krueger writes a mystery series set in the north 
woods of Minnesota. His protagonist is Cork O’Connor, the 
former sheriff of Tamarack County and a man of mixed 
heritage—part Irish and part Ojibwe. 
 
His work has received a number of awards, including the 
Minnesota Book Award, the Loft-McKnight Fiction Award, 
the Anthony Award, the Barry Award, the Dilys Award, and 
the Friends of American Writers Prize. His last nine novels 
were all New York Times bestsellers.   – from 
menomonielibrary.org 

 
Your OSL library has copies of a few of Wm. Kent Krueger’s books, and they seem very popular among 
our regular users. Titles include: Blood Hollow, Copper River, Trickster’s Point, Ordinary Grace, Red 
Knife, Boundary Waters, and Purgatory Ridge. Look for them on the fiction shelves at FIC/KRU. 
 
 
Bonnie Nelson, Librarian 
bjnelson7@gmail.com or librarian@oslme.com 

THE OSL LIBRARY 
Hello from the OSL Library!  Be sure to take time to read! 

An exciting event is coming to Menomonie—see details below! 

“If a book is well 
written, I always 
find it too short” 
 Jane Austen 

https://menomonielibrary.org/
mailto:bjnelson7@gmail.com
mailto:librarian@oslme.com
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Kwik Trip Gift Cards available thru MAY—Fundraiser for the National Youth Gathering 
 
NYG youth continue to sell Kwik Trip Gift cards.  Gas/Food or Food only 
cards make great gifts.  For every card purchased the youth get a percentage 
of the sale.  It’s a Win-Win.  Also available are Ultimate Car Wash cards for 
$36 each (5 washes per card).  We accept credit cards for payment (plus a 
processing fee).   

Submitted by Denise Vick 
Any questions, you can reach her at denise@oslme.com 

or call her at 214-435-3323 

Annual Flower Fundraiser 
April 7th—May 5th 

 
 Choose from a 12” hanging pot or planter basket. 
 Great price—$35 each 
 New location:  Farmstead Greenhouse in Knapp, WI. 
        This is a National Youth Gathering fundraiser. 

Graduation blessing 

 2024 

 
High School seniors and their families are 
invited to join us in worship on Sunday, 
May 19, 2024 for Graduation Blessing 
Sunday!  
 
Parents of high school seniors, please 
email Denise Vick (denise@oslme.com) a 
baby/toddler photo and a senior photo 
of your graduate plus a short blurb about 
post-graduation plans by May 1, 2024 for 
a slideshow which will be played during 
worship.   
 
More details will be sent out soon! 

mailto:Denise@oslme.com
mailto:Denise@oslme.com
mailto:denise@oslme.com
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The Pantry continues to need these items:  toilet paper, Kleenex, 
diapers of any size, feminine hygiene, bar soap, and toothpaste.  Food 
items always in need are:  cereal, peanut butter, crackers, ramen 
noodles, macaroni and cheese, and pasta.  Reminder to leave your 
donated items on the LFP shelf in the Fellowship Hall. 
 
Thank you to all who have donated a Thrivent Action Card.  Your 
generosity keeps the LFP open and provides needed food and essential 
items to our neighborhood and the wide community!  If you are a 
Thrivent member and would like to know more about this benefit, 
contact Becky Kneer for help. 

Contact information:  
Becky Kneer (becky.kneer@gmail.com) 
Beth Mason (terrybethmason@gmail.com) 

Volunteers are needed for Steward 
slots.  Sign up here:  LFP Sign Up 
Genius or scan this QR code: 

 In Honor of Payton Rudiger’s April 29th Birthday 
General:  Grandma Lois Debee 
 
In Memory of Betty Beguhn 
General:  Children of Betty Beguhn 
Little Free Pantry:  Children of Betty Beguhn 
 
In Memory of Richard Debee 
National Youth Gathering:  Lois Debee 
 
In Memory of Gene Quilling 
General:  Lois Debee & The Class of ‘52 
  
 
Special Gifts 
Building Fund:  Dave & Joy Bergstrand 
National Youth Gathering Stock:  Katherine Benson; Harold & Marilyn 
Hansen; 
Deb McGrath; Kathleen Scott; Jon & Julia Strand 
Thrivent:  Susan Brenner 

mailto:becky.kneer@gmail.com
mailto:terrybethmason@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090545a4ac2da0fc1-osllittle#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090545a4ac2da0fc1-osllittle#/
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The “A.M.ers Women’s Bible Study meets  
on the first Thursday of every month  

in the Fellowship Hall.  
Use the parking lot entrance door. 

For information contact Jan Willow, 715-235-9571 

September to June, third Wednesday 
in the Fellowship Hall. 

Like all good Lutherans, we start with coffee and dessert, followed by a short 
business meeting.  We also talk about any good books we have read during the 
previous month. 
 
For information  contact President Marie Young at 715-235-4690 or 
mkyoung4690@gmail.com. 

 
 
 
The Crafters are hard at 
work  packing school 
supplies! 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Hint to you guys:   
“when you come 
to pick up your 
wife, we may  
put you to work!” 

The theme of 2024 Lenten Services was 
“Generous Giving”, to be generous with our 
time, heart and donations.  THANK YOU to those 
people who generously donated food and 
beverages for our Wednesday night meals.  
Special thanks to all the wonderful volunteers 
who helped serve this wonderful church 
ministry. 
 
And a big thank you to all who came and joined 
the fellowship these meals provided! 
 

GODS WORK, OUR HANDS 
 

 

mailto:mkyoung4690@gmail.com
mailto:mkyoung4690@gmail.com
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To the family of 
Alan K. Smith 

Died March 5,2024 
(Celebration of Life April 5, Kyote’s Den) 

Julie Bloom & family In memory of Barry Bloom 
Karen Bollinger & Jim Elsbury In memory of Beatrice Elsbury & Anna Bollinger 
Victor Christianson In memory of Sandra Christianson and Elmer & Mabel 
 Christianson 
Laila Davis & family In memory of Richard Davis  
Bob & Mary Dodge In memory of Russ and Adeline Dodge, Merlin Dodge and  
 Ed Dzikonski 
Michael Gifford In memory of Chuck & Mabel Gifford 
Everett & Verla Haney In memory of Floyd & Alice Reckin 
Gayle Holte In memory of Jim Holte 
Judy Kirk In memory of Glenn and Joyce Peterson 
Hank & Marge Kunkel In memory of Joan Keller & Deanna Applehans 
Doug & Ann Larson In honor of OSL pastors 
Kris Lemke In memory of Amund & Marie Bakke and Harold & Inez Lemke 
Baldus/McGrath & families In memory of Lolly Baldus, Alvin Baldus, Erick Baldus, and  
 Mary Langford 
Glen Miller In memory of Gloria Miller and both our parents 
Nathan, Pr. Sarah, Soren, Lydia, 
  and Henry Miller In memory of Rev. Curtis Miller 
Bonnie Nelson In memory of Rich Nelson 
Richard Ninas In memory of Floyd Ninas and in honor of Pearl Ninas 
Steve & Sue VandeBerg In memory of Gordon & Esther VandeBerg 
Brad & Marni Waznik In memory of Lee & Lonna Leidal and Arnold & Aurelia Waznik; 
 In honor of family and friends 
Herb White In memory of Lucille Whittier 

THANK YOU to everyone who helped 
decorate our sanctuary for Easter. 

OSL Youth Presenters, March 20, 2024 

Left to right: 
Front row Garrett Witt, Max Jaeger, Trent Quilling 
Back row: Everett Paulson, Blake Behrens and Grant Witt 
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Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
Minutes from Council Meeting on Tuesday, February 13 

 
Present: Rod Smeltzer (president), Lindsay Barnhart (vice president), Katie Benson (secretary), Gayle Holte, Jeff 
Jaeger, Pastor Sarah Miller, Sarah Place, Becky Scheuffele, Pastor Heather Wigdahl  
 
Call to order at 6:13pm. 
 
Opening Devotion 
 
Old Business 
 
A. Motion to approve January 2024 minutes by Jeff, seconded by Sarah Place. Motion carries. 
 
B. Financial Report: January’s income $19,540.80 and expenses of $27,779.82 for a net loss of $8,239.02. Motion to 

approve the financial report by Lindsay and seconded by Jeff. Motion carries. 
 
C. Pastor Heather’s Report 
 

Worship 
• We have celebrated a baptism and a communion milestone this past month. Our worship services have 

been well attended every week as we kick off this new year. 
 
Lent 2024 
 

• Lent begins on February 14 with Ash Wednesday with our theme “Generous Giving”. 
 
• We will host a Lenten Supper in our lower-level fellowship hall from 5:15-6:00pm beginning Ash 

Wednesday through March 20. Mark Johnson will once again prepare many our meals (4 of 6). The 
remaining dinners will be prepared by our National Youth Gathering families and a team led by Mary 
Bensen. Connie Weber is organizing servers as well as requested donations of desserts and beverages. 

 
Annual Meeting 
 

• The Annual Meeting will take place on Sunday, February 18, at 10:15am.  
 

Technology Repairs 
 

• A needed hardware replacement has been completed for our conference meeting room technology.   
Our outdoor sign needed a panel replacement, which has also been completed. 

 
Social Media Software Expense 
 

• Motion to approve $400 for purchase of new software by Gayle and seconded by Pastor Heather. 
Motion carries. 

 
Software Upgrade Request 

• Motion to approve for Pastor Heather to work with 24/7 to update Microsoft Office 365 by Katie, 
seconded by Lindsay. Motion carries. 

 
Bishop Nomination Conference Assembly 
 

(Continued on page 11) 
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• Our conference met on Thursday, February 8 at 7pm to submit our bishop nominations for our Synod 
Assembly in June (at which time we will be electing a new bishop for the NW Synod of Wisconsin). 

 
 D. Pastor Sarah’s Report. 
 

Welcome/Hospitality 
 
• Our new visitation ministry has begun! We will host a blessing for our visitors during worship on 

February 18th. 
 

Worship 
 
• We celebrated a communion milestone with 2 of our young disciples during worship on February 4th. 

 
• On Sunday February 25th our Sunday School students will be sharing special music in worship. 

 
Equip 
 
• We held an adult forum on Jan 21st to share our Welcome Statement with the congregation and to 

answer questions about the RIC process. We will vote to approve our new Welcome Statement at the 
annual meeting. 

 
• Planning continues of the Youth Gathering. We have now been assigned to a hotel in New Orleans and 

so we have a better handle on the overall cost of the trip. Students will be meeting monthly to prepare 
for the trip and to continue to work on fundraising efforts. 

 
Send 
• Work continues on the faith build project for Habitat for Humanity. 
 
• OSL is scheduled to serve the Monday night meal to LCM students on Monday February 26th. Our 

confirmation families will be providing the meal this time. 
 

• National Youth Gathering: We have 10 students and 3 adult chaperones who are attending the National 
Youth Gathering.  

 - Motion to approve $3000 from the greatest needs account to the national youth gathering 
account by Sarah Place, seconded by Katie. Motion carries. 

 
• There is going to be a sing and response style event at the Lay School in Eau Claire. Phil Ruge-Jones 

has more details about this upcoming event. OSL will be one of the supporting churches for this event. 
 

New Business 
 
A. Discussion of potential council officers for 2024. 
 
B. Consideration of any budget adjustments for next year. 
 

Motion to move into closed session by Gayle and Jeff seconds. Motion carries. 
 
Motion to move out of closed session by Gayle and seconded by Jeff. Motion carries.  

 

(Continued from page 10) 

(Continued on page 12) 
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Church Council meets the second Tuesday of every month at 6pm. 

C. Discussion about nominating committee. 
 
D. Committee Reports 
 

{a} Worship: nothing additional to report 
 
{b} Youth and Family: nothing additional to report 
 
{c} Personnel: There is a request from finance committee that personnel committee works to clarify how PTO 

and holidays for part-time employees is handled. 
 
{d} Property Management: nothing new to report. 
 
{e} Mission Endowment: next meets on March 5. 
 
{f} Money Matters: nothing new to report. 
 
{g} Health/Visitation Ministry: up and running. The blessing for the kits and visitors for the visitation ministry 

on Sunday. 
 
{h} MOOW: met tonight; talked about plans to reach out to the neighborhood. 
 
{i} Technology: nothing new to report. 
 

E. Other new business or discussion 
 

Discussion of how to increase offerings for youth at church. 

(Continued from page 11) 
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ELECTRONICS COLLECTION DATE 
April 25, 2-6pm 

Menomonie Community Services Dept 
Shop 

Open to City of Menomonie, Towns of Menomonie & Red Cedar residents. 
Vitit www.menomonie-wi.gov/electronics to see list of items accepted and to 
pre-register. 

Cairn House, Stepping Stones’ new shelter, is 
looking for volunteers to visit with guests.  

Daytime and substitute overnight shifts 
available.  We are also looking for folks to 

prepare meals on the weekends. 

http://www.menomonie-wi.gov/electronics
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(715) 235-0693 
 

Senior Pastor:  Rev. Heather T. Wigdahl, Ext. 203 
Associate Pastor:  Rev. Sarah L. Miller, Ext. 204 
Pastor Emeritus: Rev. Don Wisner 
 
Administrative Assistant: 
 Bonnie Christianson, Ext. 201 
 Judy Kirk, Ext 201 
 
Bookkeeper:  
 Kim Holten, Ext. 202 
 
Contributions:  
 Bonnie Christianson, Ext. 202 
 
Custodian:   
 Josh Madsen, Ext. 217 
 
Music Ministry:  
 Michaela Gifford, Ext. 216 
 
Youth & Family Ministry:  
 Denise Vick, Ext. 206 
 
OSL Choir Director:  Jean Enyeart 
Bell Choir Director:  Merlyn Aude 
Worship Band Leader:  Ted Bensen 
Wedding Coordinator:  Michaela Gifford 
 

President:  Lindsay Barnhart 
VP:  Marni Waznik 
Secretary:  Katie Benson 
 
Rod Smeltzer 
Beth Mason 
Jeff Vick 
Bob Dodge 
Gayle Holte 
Jeff Jaeger 
Treasurer: Becky Scheuffele 

Please call the church office at 715-235-0693 or email 

office@oslme.com to schedule a baptism.  

If you have “contribution” questions, contact Bonnie 
Christianson at: contributions@oslme.com 
 
If you have “billing” questions, contact Kim Holten, 
please email her at: bookkeeper@oslme.com  
 
If you would like to “volunteer” on Sunday mornings, 
contact Judy Kirk at:  office@oslme.com 
 
If you have an “announcement” for the Bulletin or 
Scope, contact Bonnie Christianson at: 
bonnie@oslme.com 

Online giving is available on OSL’s website. 
Whether you’re a member, a visitor or a friend, 
you’re able to make regular contributions, a special 
one-time donation, or a memorial gift online using 
your debit or credit card. 
 
As a way to celebrate your online Simply Giving, 
use the brightly colored giving cards (located in the 
pew racks) during the offering collection. 
 
 
 
 
OSL also has a QR (Quick Response) Code:   
 
Give directly using  
the QR Reader app  
on your device!  

 

If you are out of giving envelopes, let the office know. 
We can easily print more. If your offering is in a plain 
envelope, please make sure you write your name and 
number on it so you receive credit. 

mailto:office@oslme.com
mailto:contributions@oslme.com
mailto:bookkeeper@oslme.com
mailto:office@oslme.com
mailto:bonnie@oslme.com
mailto:charis@oslme.com
https://oslme.com/give-online/
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April 2024 

 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

31 
Easter  

NO Sunday School  

Online Worship 

Opportunities  

7:00am Sunrise Worship  

8:15am Coffee 

Fellowship  

9:00am Worship Service 

(live streamed)  

10:15am Coffee 

Fellowship  

11:00am Worship 

Service  

1 
9:00am Monday Morning 

Quilters/Crafters  

10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

1:00pm OSW Board Mtg  

2 
10:00am Staff meeting  

3 
6:00pm Confirmation  

4 
9:00am AMers' Bible 

Study  

10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

6:30pm Menomonie 

Singers Rehearsal  

6:30pm Scout Pack 

Meeting  

5 
Church Closed  

6 

7 
Online Worship 

Opportunities  

Youth Flower Sales start  

9:00am Worship Service  

10:15am Coffee 

Fellowship  

10:15am Sunday School  

11:15am NYG Update 

(youth and parents)  

8 
9:00am Monday Morning 

Quilters/Crafters  

10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

11:00am Graveside 

Service for Betty Moe  

6:00pm Finance 

Committee Mtg  

6:00pm LCM Meal Night 

(#4)  

9 
6:00pm Church Council 

Mtg  

6:30pm Menomonie 

Singers Rehearsal  

10 
6:00pm Confirmation  

11 
10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

6:30pm Scout Pack 

Meeting  

12 
Church Closed  

13 

14 
Online Worship 

Opportunities  

9:00am Worship Service  

10:15am Coffee 

Fellowship  

10:15am Sunday School  

6:00pm Scout Troop 

Meeting  

15 
9:00am Monday Morning 

Quilters/Crafters  

10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

16 
10:00am Staff meeting  

4:45pm Tuesday's Table 

@ St. Joe's  

6:30pm Menomonie 

Singers rehearsal  

17 
12:00pm Reading Club- 

Writer's Luncheon  

1:00pm Writers Group  

6:00pm Confirmation  

18 
9:00am Quilting Queens  

10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

6:30pm Scout Pack 

Meeting  

19 
Church Closed  

20 

21 
Online Worship 

Opportunities  

9:00am Worship Service  

10:15am Coffee 

Fellowship  

10:15am Sunday School  

2:00pm Menomonie 

Singers Concert 2pm  

22 
9:00am Monday Morning 

Quilters/Crafters  

10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

4:30pm DKG Alpha Tau 

meeting  

4:30pm DKG Meeting  

23 
3:30pm Neighbors of 

Dunn County 

Communion Service  

24 
EOY Confirmation party  

25 
10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

26 
Church Closed  

27 

28 
Online Worship 

Opportunities  

9:00am Worship Service  

10:15am Coffee 

Fellowship  

10:15am Sunday School  

11:15am NYG Update 

(youth only)  

6:00pm Scout Troop 

Meeting  

29 
9:00am Monday Morning 

Quilters/Crafters  

10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

30 
10:00am Staff meeting  

1 
5:30pm Confirmation--

Rite of Passage w/

dessert reception  

2 
9:00am AMer's' Bible 

Study  

10:30am Dean Langby's 

Music Instruction  

3 
Church Closed  

4 



   

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
910 9th St E 
Menomonie, WI 54751-2709 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

OUR MISSION 
God calls all members of Our Savior’s Lutheran to: 

+WELCOME all to faith in Jesus Christ
+WORSHIP our Lord and Savior 

+EQUIP us for a faith that works in real life 
+SEND us into the world to minister in Jesus’ name 

 


